## The Month.

School re-opened January 5th, at twenty minutes to nine o'clock.

On the evening of Friday, Jan. 14, a reception was given in College Hall by the students of Horton Collegiate Academy The hall was artistically draped with the Academy colors and tastefully decorated with flowers. Selections by the Wolfville orchestra added greatly to the enjoyment of the large number who were present The Cads are to be heartly congratulated on the success of this their first reception.

Thursday 20th, was the annual Day of Prayer for Coileges. Classes were dispensed with and an exceedingly interesting series of services was held. In the morning a prayer meeting was conducted by Dr. Keirstead in the Hall and Dr. Sawyer spoke words of inspiration and heart searching signifigance; in the afternoon Dr. Trotter gave a very helpful address in College Hall from Acts. XXV1, 19. 'Whereupon O King Agrippa, I was not disobedent unto the heavenly vision,' and in the evening another prayer-meeting led by Dr. Keirstead was held in the Baptist Church.

Cn Friday evening Jany. 21st, a recital was given in College Hall by the teachers of Acadia Seminary. Although the night was cold and rough a large number were in attendance, and the entertainment was very successful throughout. The first piece on the prögramme, a piano duet by Mrs. Percy Woodworth and Miss Annie Cohoon, was enjoyed by all. Mrs. Burpee Wallace displayed her usual skill in a violin solo and was heartily encored. The third was a reading, "the avenger of the Seven" rendered by Miss Mabel C. Hall. Miss Hall succeeded in delighting her audience and was encored with prolonged applause. This was Miss Hall's first appearance before the public in Wolfville and her powers of elocution were much appreciated.

Next was a vocal solo by Miss Barker, who was at her best. Her singing displayed to great advantage the compass of her voice. Then followed a piano solo by Miss. Woodworth, another reading by Miss Hall and solo by Miss Barker, all of which were good. Mrs. Wallace was welcomed as she again appeared, violin in hand, to entertain her hearers with its sweet strains. Miss Hall then gave a reading, "A soldier of the Empire." The stirring sentiments of the piece were admirably brought out, and the whole audience was visibly moved. Miss Barker gave another solo, accompanied by Mrs. Wallace on the violin; and the entertainment was closed by singing "God save the Queen." This is the second of the series of recitals to be given, and their success is gratifying. The next of the series will be given by the lady students of the Seminary and we anticipate it with pleasure.